Board of Directors Meeting

CMT/ABATE

VFW Post 4641

215 Marshall Stuart Drive

Dickson, Tennessee 37055

June 12, 2011

The meeting was called to order by Brooklyn Tom at 1:15p.m.

Pledge to the flag.

Roll Call by Secretary, 26 present and 2 absent. North East Tennessee and Newspaper were excused. 



	
	
	
	
	
	Present
	
	Absent

	Corp Director
	Brooklyn Tom 
	
	
	X
	
	

	Asst. Corp Director
	Dean Lucas
	
	
	X
	
	

	Corporate Secretary
	Brenda Redditt
	
	
	X
	
	

	Corporate Treasury
	Bette Stewart
	
	
	X
	
	

	Legislative
	
	Scott McColpin
	
	
	X
	
	

	Safety & Education
	Batman
	
	
	X
	
	

	Membership
	Al Nelson
	
	
	X
	
	

	Newspaper
	Amy Flatt
	
	
	
	
	X

	Products
	
	Kevin Chapnick
	
	
	X
	
	

	Activities Director
	Kevin Chapnick
	
	
	X
	
	

	Chaplain
	
	Jack Jones
	
	
	X
	
	

	NCOM
	
	Brooklyn Tom
	
	
	X
	
	

	MRF
	
	Dean Lucas
	
	
	X
	
	

	Webmaster
	Bob Celmer
	
	
	X
	
	

	PR/Communication
	Carol Simpson
	
	
	X
	
	

	Parliamentarian
	Johann Forbus
	
	
	X
	
	

	Sgt at Arms
	Bullitt (George Patrick)
	
	
	X
	
	

	Office Manager                     
	
	Dean Lucan                                    
	
	
	       X
	
	

	Charters
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	At Large
	
	Johann Forbus
	
	
	X
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Mark Darden
	
	
	X
	
	

	Caney Fork
	Terry Presley
	
	
	X
	
	

	Dickson/Humphreys/Hickman
	Terry Davis (Beefy)
	
	
	X
	
	

	Knoxville
	
	Maureen Quaranto
	
	
	X
	
	

	Montgomery County
	Wally Baez
	
	
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	
	
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	
	
	X
	
	

	North East Tenn.
	Eric Anderson
	
	
	
	
	        X

	Robertson County
	Roland Verchota
	
	
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bulitt (George Patrick)
	
	
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Mark Davis
	
	
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	
	
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Lee
	
	
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	
	
	X
	
	




Dean’s MOTION: Approve the March 13, 2011 minutes as posted on the 


Website.

Scott seconded the motion. 

No discussion.

Question called.

A vote was taken by showing of hands and the motion passed unanimously.  

Brooklyn Tom announced the voting for acceptance of Piney River charter into the organization. The charter is located in Ray County. 

SCOTT’S MOTION: Accept Piney River as a new charter. 

Dean seconded the motion. 

Discussion: Did the charter have 10 members? The answer was yes.

Question called.

A vote was taken with the show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

Charter Reports 

All charters gave an overview of activities each charter has planned in the future and the events held since the last BOD.

Director Statement

Brooklyn Tom stated next year will be the 30th anniversary of C.M.T./ABATE, INC. The organization began in September of 1982. He would like to see an event in the beginning of the year for the outgoing Director and one in the fall for the new Director. Kevin stated maybe we could incorporate an event with the STR.

Assistant Director 
Marlin had no report.

Secretary 
Brenda asked the Charter Directors to please send any Web changes to Bob, Webmaster, or the Secretary so the Web will stay current.  She thanked the Charters for their efforts in promoting the “Look Twice Save a Life” program.

Treasury 

Bette stated the organization opened a Business Checking Account for $10,000 and earns a small amount of interest. We have a balance of $15,886.16. All charters were advised to send their Poker Run money to the office ASAP. Copies of actual expenditures for 2011 and budget for 2011 were available for anyone interested. She passed around a picture of the current office space and a space she would like for us to start renting. For $350 a month, we will have 225 sq. feet, a parking area for our C.M.T./ABATE trailer, and a post office conveniently located down the street. Phone hookups are readily available leaving the cost for the move at a minimal. 

KEVIN’S MOTION: To move the office from the current location to 215 East Madison, TN.

Dean seconded the motion. 

Discussion: This location is convenient for both Dean and Bette.  How much more per month will this location cost us? Members were asked to remember the present location was only a temporary location when we were allowed to use and it is time to move. Will we keep the same Post Office box?

Question called.  

A vote was taken with the show of hands and the motion passed unanimously. 

The office will move to the new location in July. 

Legislative
Scott discussed in detail the FISCAL NOTE HB 1673 – SB 1466 currently with the Tennessee General Assembly Fiscal Review Committee. The members discussed the information James W. White had provided concerning this bill. Scott asked each member to contact their representative and voice their opinions to their elected officials concerning this Fiscal Note. 

Scott stated we would need to hold a Special Election in September for his legislative position because he had to resign. He is running for a City Council position next year in Chattanooga and can no longer hold his current legislative position.

Brooklyn Tom advised the directors to ask their members if they are interested in occupying the vacant legislative position. Interested members must turn their resume in by July 13th.  He stated the individual has to have two main qualifications for the positions: 1) the ability to deal with politicians and 2) travel to Nashville to speak with politicians. 

Carol stated we should employ a consulting lobbyist for $2,000 – 5,000 a year. 

Lee asked if you had to be a member for one year and in good standing before you could apply. Rhonda stated Steve Lundwall and Rodney Williams allowed her to be appointed as Secretary before her one year anniversary; however, she could not vote until she was a member for one year. Johann stated this was in error because the By-Laws state you “must” be a member for one year. 

A 10 minute break was taken to allow smokers to smoke.

Meeting was call to order by Bullitt.

Bette has belonged to Southeast Financial Credit Union for over twenty years. She introduced Mike Whipple, Director of Business Development for Southeast. He gave an overview of the advantages of becoming a member of the Southeast Financial Credit Union. Joining will not cost the members anything as long as the board approved for C.M.T./ABATE members to join. 

KEVIN’S MOTION: To allow C.M.T./ABATE members to join Southeast Financial Credit Union if this is something they would like to do. 

Scott seconded the motion. 

Discussion: Wendell stated this should be something discussed by each charter Director with their local members before vote is taken. Marlin stated by allowing members to join will only give members some extra perks. 

Brooklyn Tom asked Kevin if he wanted to withdraw his motion. Kevin said “no” to allow his motion to stand. 

More Discussion: Carol asked Mike if they could provide a single page flyer to be included with each new member’s packet explaining the program. Mike answered “yes”. If you did not renew your C.M.T./ABATE membership, would you still be allowed to stay as a member?  Mike answered once a member always a member. 

Question called.
A vote was taken with the show of hands and the motion passed …. 10 voted “yes” and 5 voted “no”. The motion passed.  

Safety & Education

Batman asked Bette to give the grant report. Bette said Carol along with twelve committee members are working on the grant. They are having a trike built so people can experience how impaired someone can be after only a few alcoholic beverages. The impaired Riding Program will be held July 26th in Murfreesboro. She asked the members if they had seen the new trailer. If they had not, it was parked outside. Jack was the artist for the artwork and she thanked Jack for a great job. 

The litterbag program was going well and most of the bags have been delivered to the Welcome Centers. She asked if any chapters had not delivered their bags to please do so ASAP and send the paperwork to the office.   

They are looking at possibly having some “Look Twice Save a Life” advertising at drive inns. Kevin, Barbara, and Carol spent a night in Newport and a group of military members were at the Welcome Center arriving back from Afghanistan. They gave out bags and key chains with the “Look Twice Save a Life” logo.

Betty was able to acquire the banner used at the Sounds Baseball. This banner will be used at future events. 

Membership
Al stated 100 surveys were sent out to members to inquire why they did not renew.  Twenty of those surveys were returned due to lack of a forwarding address. Four did reply and out of the four, two had already renewed, one asked for a renewal form and the other had renewed with another charter.  For one in five renewing members, we do not have current mailing information. He asked the directors to try to provide current mailing information on each member. 
The winner of the membership trophy was Caney Fork with a 48% increase. 

Activities & Products
Kevin asked the directors to please turn in the Poker Run books not sold or the money for the ones sold. 

He had shirts with a new design in the back of the hall for sell for anyone interested in purchasing.  He is willing to sign out shirts to any charter having an event. If shirts are needed, please contact Kevin to obtain them. 

Kevin is resigning his position as Products Chairman on September 30th to concentrate on his Activities position. Anyone interested in filling this position please contact the office. 

When applying for AMA insurance the application must be in the AMA office 14 days prior to the event. Please make sure paperwork is turned in so there is adequate time to meet these requirements. 

The STR has advance tickets for sale for $20 until August 13th after that date tickets will increase to $30. 

New events information should be directed to Kevin or Dean to be added to the calendar.

The Meeting of the Minds will be held in Romulus/Detroit on September 21st-25th. Kevin asked if anyone was interested in attending.  Carol, Lee, and Becky were some of the members interested.  Kevin stated they probably would go as a group for members interested.
KEVIN’S MOTION: To take $1,000.00 to pay for registration fees for the Meeting of the Minds. 
Dean seconded the motion. 

No Discussion

Question called.

A vote was taken with the show of hands…. 2 voted “yes” and 7 voted “no”. The motion failed.   

Kevin stated the Points Rodeo prize will be awarded on October 1st.

Chaplain

Jack had no report.

NCOM
Brooklyn Tom stated the next NCOM meeting will be held in Memphis in November. A date has not been confirmed. NCOM is following very closely the case in North Carolina concerning the issues with road block citations. More information will be provided as it becomes available.  

MRF
Dean stated the reports are on the table if anyone would like to have one.

Webmaster

Bob stated he would not be resigning, but if anyone is interested in the Webmaster position he would allow them to take it. He stated he has not received the BOD minutes from March. Brenda advised they were sent via e-mail and she will send again. 

He asked any changes needing to be made to the Website to please send them to him so the site will always have correct information.

PR/Communications
Carol thanked everyone for the “catchy phrase” response. She had more than twenty responses.  She thanked Vicki for taking care of our Facebook site and reminded everyone each event must have the proper C.M.T./ABATE logo on all flyers. 

Parliamentarian
Johann passed out new CD’s to each Charter Director. This CD is 48 pages and is still in development. Any suggestions or changes need to be e-mailed to him. 

He challenged each director to have their group keep a separate distribution list of their renewals to make sure each member renews their membership.

Office Manager 
Dean has two free tickets for June 30th – July 2nd for the Freedom Rally in Iowa if anyone is interested in attending. 
Old Business

A drawing was held for the Rider Education course and Nashville won the drawing. The charter was instructed to contact Bette for payment details.

Wendell stated a member from each charter should be on the land committee. Dean stated if anyone is interested he/she should be allowed on the committee. Brooklyn Tom stated to many on the committee might make decisions difficult.  Marlin said we needed to have the best experience and qualified members on this committee. They need the expertise to be able to identify any restrictions that may apply or legal ramifications. 

DEAN’S MOTION: To look into purchasing land. 
Batman seconded the motion. 

Discussion: We are currently spending approximately $500.00 per month for rental for the STR event. We will be able to use this money on the organizations own property.

Question called.

A vote was taken with the show of hands…. 11 voted “yes” and 4 voted “no”. The motion passes.   

KEVIN’S MOTION: To have a “committee” to look into purchasing land. 
Dean seconded the motion. 

Discussion: How much should we pay for this property? What are the restrictions/ ordinances at the location of the property? What counties should be included in the search? Is the property in a flood zone? How much will this property be utilized? Will the neighbors be happy with motorcyclists purchasing property next to them? We should have a “Land Chairperson” to head up this committee. Brooklyn Tom asked Bette to head the committee. Marlin asked Dean. They both declined stating they did not have enough time to commit to this project. Brooklyn Tom said he would be Chairperson. 

Kevin withdrew his motion.

JEFF’S Motion: Each charter director would ask their group what members would like to serve or chair the land purchase committee. The names must be turned into the office by July 12th. This group will be notified and provide information at the September BOD. 

Dean seconded the motion.

Jeff withdrew his motion due to the fact this request does not call for a vote. 

Lee stated their members are not receiving newsletters.  Bette stated they did have some issues with Minuteman but the issues have been resolved and the newsletters should be mailing on time in the future. 

Wendell asked Brooklyn Tom about the past directors appeal board. He said he would bring it up at a later date, but he would like to see that if a past director in good standing was available to chair the appeals panel then the past director should be the chair of the panel. 

Kevin stated Lane Motor Museum in Nashville would allow us to hold September board meeting free of charge in one of their meeting rooms, but the purchase of an alcohol beverages is prohibited. Ricky (Piney River) stated we can hold meetings at their location free of charge. They are located north of Chattanooga. 

DEAN’S MOTION: To hold the September BOD at the Lane Motor Museum in Nashville. 

Bullitt seconded the motion. 

No discussion.
Question called.  

A vote was taken with the show of hands and the motion passed unanimously. 

Brooklyn Tom stated the September BOD would be on September 11th… the day of the World Trade Center attack. 

Brooklyn Tom thanked Scott for his service as our legislative representative and commended him on a job well done. 

Jeff was the winner of the 50/50 drawing.  
Jack closed the meeting with a message and prayer. 

WENDELL’S MOTION: To adjourn the meeting.

Dean seconded the motion.

A vote was taken with the show of hands and the motion passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45pm.
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